KENTUCKY ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES    
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

         Monday, January 23, 2012                                   

The Kentucky Association of Counties (KACo) Legislative Committee met Monday, January 23, 2012, at 400 Englewood Drive, Frankfort, Kentucky.

Affiliate Membership present: 
Hon. John Wilson, Garrard County Judge/Executive, President, KACo

Kentucky Magistrates & Commissioners Association (KMCA): Richard Tanner, Executive Director; Sam Crawford, Lobbyist; Hubert Pollett, Legislative Chair
Kentucky County Judge/Executives Association: Vince Lang, Executive Director
Kentucky County Clerks Association: William May, Executive Director 

Kentucky Circuit Court Clerks Association: Hon. David Nicholson, Jefferson Circuit Court Clerk; Brad McLean, Lobbyist 
Kentucky PVA Association: Mack Bushart, Executive Director;  Hon. Thomas Ben Brown, President, Logan County PVA; Hon. Joyce Parker, Legislative Chair, Laurel County PVA
Kentucky Jailers Association: Brad McLean, Lobbyist
Kentucky Sheriff’s Association: Jerry Wagner, Executive Director
Kentucky County Attorneys Association: Hon. Marc Robbins, Madison County Attorney; Bill Patrick, Executive Director; Hon. Charlie Horton, Jefferson County Attorney’s Office
Kentucky Commonwealth’s Attorneys Association: Hon. Chris Cohron, Legislative Chair
Others present: 
Sara McGown, Louisville Metro Government; J. Michael Brown, Secretary, Justice & Public Safety Cabinet (guest speaker)
KACo staff present:  Denny Nunnelley, Executive Director; Brian Roy, Deputy Director; Shellie Hampton, Director of Governmental Relations; Tim Sturgill, General Counsel; Rich Ornstein, Staff Attorney; Roger Recktenwald, Director of Research & Planning; Larry Crigler, Litigation Manager; Scott Martin, Director of Member Services; and Vicki Pettus, Legislative & Research Assistant.

Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.  The roll was called and, with a quorum being present, the committee was duly constituted to conduct business.

Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Mack Bushart, to approve the minutes of the January 17, 2012, meeting as presented.  Motion carried.


Old Business:  Shellie Hampton stated there were no updates on previously reviewed bills.


New Business:  Justice & Public Safety Cabinet Secretary J. Michael Brown gave an update on the phasing out of privately-run prisons.  He said that in 2007 there were three privately-operated prisons and there are now just two; by August he says there will be “one or none” – with the ultimate goal to end privatization and have the State responsible completely for its inmates.  He cited as an example the upcoming closure of Otter Creek prison, and shifting the prisoners to North Point when the construction is 
completed at that site.  This will cost the State little and avoid having to take prisoners from county jails 
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in order to fill North Point beds.  KCJEA Executive Director Vince Lang expressed his thanks to Secretary Brown for having worked so closely and cooperatively with the counties on passage of HB 463 last year.
Ms. Hampton gave a brief overview of the following new bills, on which the indicated actions were taken by the Committee.  Motions carried unless otherwise noted. 
HB 139 – Strike.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Mack Bushart. 
HB 260 – Under Review.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Jerry Wagner. 

HB 265/HB 266/HB 267/HB 269 –  Under Review.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Marc Robbins.  
HB 270 – Support.  Motion made by David Nicholson, seconded by Chris Cohron. 
HB 272 – Under Review.  Motion made by Jerry Wagner, seconded by Chris Cohron.  
HB 275 – Under Review.  Motion made by Bill Patrick, seconded by Mack Bushart.

HB 277 – Under Review.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.
HB 283 – Under Review.  Motion made by Marc Robbins, seconded by Chris Cohron. 
HB 289 – Oppose.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Ben Brown. 
HB 290 – Oppose.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Vince Lang.
HCR 75 – Oppose.  Motion made by William May, seconded by Jerry Wagner.  
SB 50 – Support.  Motion made by Chris Cohron, seconded by Vince Lang. Support. For the

record, John Wilson voted “Opposed” to supporting the bill.
SB 54 – Strike.  Motion made by William May, seconded by John Wilson. 
SB 58 – Under Review.  Motion made by Marc Robbins, seconded by David Nicholson.  
Other Business: 

· Mack Bushart introduced Joyce Parker, Laurel County PVA, who is serving as the chair of their Legislative Committee.  She will be attending the KACo Legislative Committee meetings throughout the Session.

· Shellie Hampton called attention to an article in the Courier Journal reporting that Sen. Julie Denton –R has agreed to amend SB 30, a Constitutional Amendment, to statutorily strip constables of their duties.  Ms. Hampton met last week with Sen. Denton to talk about this issue and to gain her support in introducing legislation.
· Attorney Chris Cohron gave a follow-up report on the Department of Public Advocacy’s previous request for KACo’s endorsement of additional funding for social workers at various offices to work on diversion programs.  He made a motion to “Support” the request; the motion died for lack of a second.


Chairman Wilson reminded members of the Training Day and Legislative Reception on Wednesday, February 8, 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Civic Center.   The next meeting was scheduled for Monday January 30, 2012, 10:30 a.m. EST, at 400 Englewood Drive, Frankfort, Kentucky.
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A motion was made by Marc Robbins, and seconded by Bill Patrick, to adjourn the meeting at 11:38 a.m.  The motion carried.

Minutes taken by:  ____________________    


                                  Vicki M. Pettus

______________________________

                               




Chairman John Wilson

______________________________








Date Approved

